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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     
Contact: Jade Fulce  
Voice: (470) 460-2113  
Email: jade.fulce@dodea.edu 
 
Fort Stewart Schools Will Continue With Digital Learning Until the End of the School Year 
 
PEACHTREE CITY – The Department of Defense Education Activity (DoDEA) Americas Region in 
direct and close coordination with Fort Stewart leadership has made the decision to continue with 
digital teaching and learning and keep school buildings closed to students for the remainder of 
the 2019/2020 school year. 
 
While our schools will remain physically closed to students, teachers and administrators will 
continue to work diligently to maintain digital learning programs in order to ensure continuity of 
education for our amazing students. These programs continue to evolve and differ slightly for 
each community and school…but the goal is the same, to provide Excellence in Education for 
Every Student, Every Day, Everywhere. 
 
We know that this decision is disappointing to our staff, students and families alike. The 
COVID-19 pandemic continues to affect every community across the Americas footprint. While 
some states are making decisions to slowly open up aspects of their economies, given the 
relatively short amount of time remaining in the current school year, DoDEA and military 
leadership agree that this was the prudent decision for our schools. The health and safety of our 
students, staff and communities is our highest priority. 
 
This is obviously an extraordinarily challenging and concerning time for all of us. Watching our 
teachers, students and communities come together to ensure continuity of education for our 
military-connected students under these circumstances has been incredibly inspiring. Please 
continue to work diligently and cohesively to ensure that we build upon our successes to this 
point. Communication, moving forward, will be critical to the maintenance and evolution of 
these digital learning programs. Feel free to communicate all needs and concerns related to these 
programs to your teachers and principals. This type of feedback is important to the education 
process.  
 
Thank you again for your continued support.   
 
For more information regarding DoDEA’s response to COVID 19, go to: 
https://www.dodea.edu/Coronavirus.cfm 
 
DoDEA plans, directs, coordinates, and manages Pre-Kindergarten through 12th-grade education programs for school-aged 
children of Department of Defense personnel who would otherwise not have access to a high-quality public education. DoDEA 
schools are located in Europe, the Pacific, Western Asia, the Middle East, Cuba, the United States, Guam, and Puerto Rico. DoDEA 
also provides support and resources to Local Educational Activities throughout the U.S. that serve children of military families. 
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